
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​November 3, 2022 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Steve Spayde at 1800 hours.  There were 30 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.
The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Steve Spayde- present
Assistant Director – David Neighbors - excused
Treasurer Bob Wendell – present
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – excused
Ride Captain Travis Lewis - excused
Safety Officer Paul Booth - present
Webmaster Nancy Bates - present
The Director introduced new members:

Randy & Renee Owens

Guests: 

Our guests for the evening were Richard Rice representing Fisher House, Travis from Millard Chapels & El Bandito Tequila Co., Crystal Tressor from Pizza Company.
Rick Derks, Chair of the Bike Events this summer, presented certificates of appreciation to the following sponsors of $500 or more:

Chris Altheuser, Altheuser Tree Service

Travis, Millard Chapels & El Bandito Tequila Co.

Crystal Tressor, Pizza Company

Capital Bluffs Entertainment Center

Harley Davidson Barnhouse

Rick then introduced Richard Rice who gave a very interesting rundown on the Fisher House.  He was then presented with a check for $7,000, proceeds from the three bike events held during the summer.

Secretary’s Report

Secretary Debbie Alderson reported the minutes for the October 6 meeting had been sent electronically to the members. No corrections or additions were received. Debbie thanked Gerald Turnage in her absence for taping the October meeting for her to transcribe.
MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Bob Wendell seconded the motion and the vote carried the motion with one nay.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Bob Wendell reported that we had a balance of $7,480.42 on 10/6/22 with income of $435.00, expenses of $457.68 leaving a balance of $7,457.74 on 11/3/22.  There is a balance of as follows for the various accounts:

Bike Night - $7,044.96

Fallen Riders Scholarship - $2,673.85

Legacy Fund - $2,369.89

MOTION: Jim Rosenberg moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Paul Booth seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Webmaster’s Report

Webmaster Nancy Bates had no report.
Safety Officer Report
Safety Officer Paul Booth reported on Formations when riding with a group, hand signals and spacing.  Paul reported the Safety Training Course was held last weekend.
Ride Captain

Ride Captain Travis Lewis was absent.  Director Steve gave the following report for him:

Turnouts for dinner rides have been horrible. There were 30 responses to the request for opinions on the dinner ride: 10% to keep the monthly dinner ride on the third Thursday of every month; 63% to change to a monthly lunch ride on a Saturday during the month; 0% to change to a different night; 17% have the dinner ride right after our monthly Chapter meeting; 3% cancel the monthly dinner ride; 7% to change to a monthly Sunday lunch ride. It was decided to plan a Saturday late lunch ride for November 19th, meet at Post 10:30 am, KSU 11:00 am.

Director Steve announced ALR Chapter 202 is having a Marine Corps Toys for Tots ride on November 5th.  Please try to attend as Chapter 202 supports everything we sponsor.  It will leave from Head Indian in Columbia at 10:00 am.  Meet at Post 5 with KSU at 9:00 am.
Sgt. At Arms 
Sgt. At Arms Cecil Goodin was absent.
Historian Report

Historian Barbara Turnage reported the newspaper could not make the presentation to Fisher House tonight but if we took pictures they would put it in the paper at a future date.
Judge Advocate Report

Judge Advocate Richard Derks reported on the State ALR Meeting.  

1) Dave Bentley is Ride Captain this year.  The ride will be Two States for One Cause.  The ride will begin and end each day at a hotel in Branson West.  Missouri Legacy will be riding with Arkansas this year (their first time to do a Legacy Ride.
2) The State has 900 members at present time.  They are shooting to recruit 1,000 or more members this year.

3) The executive committee is working on getting the registration for the Legacy Ride on line for easier sign-up.

4) Amount presented to the National was $94,514.

5) Rider of the year nominations is due January 31st.
6) Missouri ALR Spring Conference will be held Feb. 18 (to be confirmed) Ashland Post 152

7) CCR’s are due June 1

8) Officer Rosters due June 20
Asst. Director’s  Report

Assistant Director David Neighbors was absent.  Director Steve gave the following report for him:
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	October, 2022
	25
	
	358
	45
	130

	Yearly totals
	422
	
	7965
	
	


Chaplain Report

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist

Decisive Factors 

The mid-term elections are underway, and since I take my voting privileges seriously, I am researching the candidates to see what they believe. So I look at what they have done, both past and present. You will know a tree by the fruit it bears. 

As Christians, we should base our political ideas and involvement upon what the Word of God says. After all, civil government was His idea. Actually, He intended it to be a lot more civil than it is.

We are living amidst nothing less than a cultural revolution, but at least we’re not bored. The Bible tells us that the only standard for TRUTH is the Word of God. Without adhering to that, people are at the mercy and the schemes of the Adversary and can be manipulated by fear and deception to call light darkness, and darkness light.

1Tim. 2:4 states that God wants all men to be saved and to come to knowledge of the truth.  The Devil has read this verse, and he wants exactly the opposite of what God wants. He wants no one to be saved or learn the Word of God. That is why Satan’s attack on any country is aimed most directly at freedom and prosperity. Even if my choice is between the lesser of two evils, I will vote for those candidates who I believe will promote more freedom and prosperity than will their opponents.

John 8: 31, 32   Jesus said, “If you continue in my word, then you are truly my disciples, and you will know the truth, and the truth will set you free.” 

Freedom is a big deal to God, and He speaks about it often. Practicing Truth makes one free, while practicing error puts one in bondage to some degree. Therefore, one major criterion for determining whether a policy or program is godly is whether it promotes individual freedom or a lack thereof. The purpose of government is to promote and protect as much individual freedom as possible, but where ungodly people rule, people’s freedom is greatly restricted on many fronts.

Freedom allows people to maximize their potential, and society benefits as a result. Freedom promotes prosperity, which means “a successful, flourishing, or thriving condition.” Socialism/Marxism/Communism promotes the involuntary redistribution of wealth, forcibly taking it from those who earn/have it and giving it to those who do not (though much of what is taken goes to those who take it). History shows undeniably that it has never worked, and it never will. Yes, there are many evil people in business who are cheating and abusing others, but overall, capitalism/free enterprise results in the greatest prosperity for the most people. 

Winston Churchill said: “Socialism is a philosophy of failure, a creed of ignorance, and the gospel of envy. Its only inherent virtue is the equal sharing of misery.”

As Christians, it is our responsibility to try to make a difference by choosing between the better of imperfect options and electing those officials whose policies are at least less ungodly than those of their opponents. We should compare each candidate’s worldview, their policies, and what kind of people will be around them. The closer one’s policies are to biblical principles, the better off the people will be. I assert that freedom and prosperity are two criteria by which we can make that call. So do your due diligence, and cast your vote. 

Looking on the bright side, we have the assurance of knowing that when the Lord Jesus again comes to the earth, he will BE the government!
Birthdays
Jim Rosenberg and Debbie Alderson
Committee Reports:

Secretary Debbie reported the next meeting (December 1) will be our annual Christmas Party.  Meat will be provided and each member is asked to bring a side dish. The entertainment will again be the “Steal a Gift”, White Elephant, Chinese Gift (whatever name you have for it).  Cost should be kept to $20 for that gift.  We will have a few games and door prizes!
Director Steve reminded all that the tickets for the “Booze Cooler” fund raiser will start on December 1.  Everyone is asked to donate something like a bottle of booze, 6-pack, wine, scratcher tickets, etc. for the cooler.  Please bring your donation the evening of the Christmas Party (Dec. 1).
Old Business  

REMINDER:  Larry Alderson reminded everyone of ALR Friday Cook Nights on November 11 and 18.  Need help on those dates.  Please let the chair persons know if you cannot be there!
New Business

Thank you letters were received from the SAL for our donation to the Mouse Race and from Commander DeeDee Cryderman for our participation in the Truck or Treat.  It was announced that approximately 350-400 kids went through our Truck or Treat!
Chaplain Charlie reported we have been asked to participate in the Blue Star Memorial on November 11, 9:30 am, north end of Madison Street.  The committee would like to see the Post support this event.
Secretary Debbie reported the Auxiliary is again giving gifts to the Veterans in the Local Nursing Homes.  The Auxiliary is asking the Post, SAL and Riders for a donation of $150 toward the purchase of items to go into the gift bags.  

MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the Chapter donate $150 to the ALA to help with the cost of the gifts to be delivered to the Veterans in the Local Nursing Homes.  Vince Rost seconded the motion.  Motion passed with one nay.

50/50 raffle

Stand-in Sgt. At Arms Barbara Turnage had Nancy Bates draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $70/$35 in the raffle and it was won by Rick Derks. Rick donated back $30 to the General Fund.
A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1856 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, December 1 at 6:00 pm.  REMINDER:  It is our annual Christmas Party – bring side dishes!
Chapter Five Officers

Director – Steve Spayde – 573-460-2058 (sspayde@gmail.com) 

Assistant Director – David Neighbors – 573-746-1187 (stitchemup@aol.com) 

Finance Officer – Bob Wendell – 573-619-6154 (hdrwend@embarqmail.com) 

Secretary – Debbie Alderson – 573-353-3413 (dalderson49@gmail.com)

Judge Advocate – Rick Derks – 573-338-1124 (rick.derks@gmail.com) 

Chaplain - Charlie Lindquist – 573-893-6357 (idrawfaces@yahoo.com) 

Historian – Barbara Turnage – 573-338-5077 (beahappy408@yahoo.com) 

Sgt.-at-Arms – Cecil Goodin – 573-544-6304 (cecil.goodin1@gmail.com) 

Ride Captain – Travis Lewis – 417-350-6491 (T M L78@yahoo.com) 

Safety Officer – Paul Booth – 573-230-9058 (pwrdwn@outlook.com) 

Web Master – Nancy Bates – 573-619-6378 (nancyb@ktis.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


